
From: Haltiwanger, Katherine
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 9/24/2013 4:17:30 PM
Subject: FW: hello...

FYI
 
From: Monroe, Loren [mailto:Loren_Monroe@BGRdc.com] 

Sent: Tuesday, September 24, 2013 3:37 PM

To: Haltiwanger, Katherine

Subject: hello...
 
I hope all is well with you!
 
At a recent RGA meeting, Governor Haley asked me to follow up with Christian Soura on an issue.  His 
voice mail is full but I wanted to ask that you let him know I am a decent guy to talk to since we have never 
met before. 
 
Many thanks.  Hope to see you soon,
 
 
Loren L. Monroe

Principal
BGR Government Affairs, LLC

The Homer Building
Eleventh Floor South
601 Thirteenth Street, NW
Washington, DC 20005
Direct: (202) 333-4936
Fax: (202) 638-2722
www.bgrdc.com
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